
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Message from Mr Truby 
What a beautiful Friday morning!   

 

As we come to the end of our fourth week 

of term, I am left wondering where the time 

has gone.  However, I am delighted to say 

that, in school, we are continuing to move 

forwards positively.   

 

This week, we have been observing the 

mathematics lessons and we are already 

seeing the positive impact that the six part 

lessons are having on both learning and 

engagement during lessons.  The children 

are becoming increasingly confident in 

using mathematical equipment and 

manipulatives to support their learning, 

which will lead to greater conceptual 

understanding.  It has also been extremely 

positive to see how the focus on classroom 

culture, linked to the core values, is 

impacting on the climate for learning across 

school.   
 

Temporary Classroom 
An extraordinary meeting of the Full Governing Body took 

place this week to consider the future of the temporary 

classroom.  As you may be aware, the school has been 

unsuccessful in its application for funding to replace this on 

a number of occasions, which is very disappointing.   

 

The governors have decided to make one final application 

for funding to replace this temporary classroom.  It was also 

decided that, if funding cannot be secured, this would need 

to be funded using the school’s reserves.   

 

This work would need to be completed during the summer 

holidays.  In the meantime, the conditions in the temporary 

classroom are being monitored on a daily basis; 

dehumidifiers and additional heating are in place, 

particularly during the night, to ensure appropriate 

environmental conditions.   

 

Should the conditions become unsuitable for the children at 

any stage during the year, this class would need to be 

relocated elsewhere in the school site and various options 

are being considered.  This is a high priority for the school 

and the Governing Body.   
 

Y6 Assembly 

What a fantastic  assembly this morning by the Y6 

class about love and understanding.  

It was lovely to see so many parents/carers here 

supporting the class. 

“All you need is love….” 

Well done!  

Golden Broom 

Award 

Mr Elliot awarded the 

Golden Broom to Year 2 

(Mrs Devitt’s Class) for 

the tidiest cloakroom this 

week.   

Well done to this class!   

Who will win this next 

week? 

Cross Country 

The next cross country 

event will be on Saturday 

1
st
 October at Parkwood 

Springs at 9.30am.  

All welcome! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 30
th

 September 2016 

  

Prayer of the Week 

Dear God 

We thank you for our family and our home 

We also thank you for everything we take for granted. 

Pray for the refugees trying to escape Syria for asylum 

Help them find a country they are safe in. 

Amen 

Oscar  Y6 

School Games Award 

St Wilfrid’s have been awarded the School 

Games Silver Award 2015/16 in recognition of 

Club Links and the large selection of after 

school sports clubs.  

It also recognises our achievements in 

competitive sporting events and the leadership 

opportunities for the children. 

Well done St Wilfrid’s! 



 


